
 

He nui te akoranga ki Waterlea Great learning happens at Waterlea 

 
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula Vinaka, Ni Hau, Namaste,  
Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Sagutom, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Huan Ying, Hola,  

Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте 

 

Newsletter 19  July 2023 

17 House Ave, Maangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

Important Dates 

 

21 July        Mana School Assembly 12:15pm 

31 July        Cook Island Language Week 

1 August     Boys Interschool  Soccer 

3 August     Girls Interschool Soccer 

4 August     MANA  School Assembly  12:15pm 

14 August   Board of Trustees Hui 7pm - 9pm     

18 August   MANA  School Assembly 12:15pm 

21 August   New Entrant Cohort Starts 

31 August   SLC’s 1pm - 7:30pm 

22 September  - Term 3 Ends 

Welcome back to Term 3 and we hope you all had a 
good break. We also welcome the tamariki and whaanau 
of Room 15 who are starting their primary school 
journey at Waterlea today. Last Friday we all celebrated 
Matariki and we hope you were able to spend some 
time with your whaanau. As a school we are holding a 
Matariki assembly this coming Friday at 12:15pm where 
our tamariki will come together and share their 
experiences. Matariki is a time that is often associated 
with gardening and planting so it is timely that our 
Waterlea Gardening Club, led by Whaea Megan, has just 
received some funding from the Māngere Ōtāhuhu Local 
Board. The Sustainability Grant money will be used to 
purchase a greenhouse and water tank so our tamariki 
can learn about seed propagation and furthering their 
knowledge regarding kaitiakitanga or sustainability in 
regards to ensuring our gardens are watered in a 
managed way. 



Staff news 

We are needing to increase our Learning Support Staff and are looking for great men or women in our 
community who would like to join a great team supporting our tamariki with diverse needs. If this 
sounds like you, email Catherine Skudder our SENCO on Catherine.Skudder@Waterlea.school.nz for 
further information or phone the office at 09 6364233 

We acknowledge and congratulate Chey Davison from Room 11 who was awarded the MANA korowai 
for her ongoing demonstration of our values throughout term 2. 

                                                 A huge welcome to our new tamariki in room 15 

 

mailto:Catherine.Skudder@Waterlea.school.nz




There is still time to have your say 

Waterlea is so fortunate to have strong connections and partnerships with our Kahui Ako Schools -
Maangere Bridge Primary, Onehunga Primary, Oranga Primary, St Josephs Primary, Te Papapa Pri-
mary, Royal Oak Primary, Marcellin College, Royal Oak Intermediate and Onehunga High School. 
Below is a summary of some of the mahi we have been collaborating on over the past two terms.  
If you would like to participate in this , find the link to the survey below. Your ideas will help us 
review some of our processes regarding removing barriers for children attending school regularly. 
Our Year 5 and 6 tamariki will be taking a survey as well.  Link to whaanau survey 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdiFOqgv7dkRzTD5J8Y5BQROI_5azLkpKo8JsecYV7Mlr0QNA/viewform




Royal Oak Intermediate - Enrolments are now open 

Enrolments are open for 2024 for Royal Oak Intermediate. They are hosting tours starting 

from next week and an Open Evening next term. Please click the link to Book your Tour: 

https://forms.gle/GSMveUdqFxRaUv2J9  

If you would like to enrol now for 2024, please click this next link:  

https://royaloakint.school.nz/enrolment-overview/ 

https://forms.gle/GSMveUdqFxRaUv2J9
https://royaloakint.school.nz/enrolment-overview/

